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LEPHALALE LOCAL MUNICIPALITY STRATEGIC PLANNING SESSION

The Lephalale Local Municipality Strategic planning session day one took place on 
Monday 03 March 2025 at the Palala Boutique Game Lodge.

The session which is guided by the Municipal Systems Act  Act 32 of 2000, as 
amended which regulates the Integrated Development Plan (IDP), that it is required 
for the municipality to undertake developmentally oriented planning to ensure that it 
strives to achieve the objectives of local government set out in Section 152 and 153 
of the Constitution, by setting goals and developing strategies, for the year ahead 
which aligns with objectives and status quo of the municipality.

In his opening remarks, the Mayor of Lephalale Local Municipality, Cllr Aaron 
Mokgetle said that this session is to discuss and deliberate on important matters that
will shape the future of the municipality by providing a clear plan that will assist the 
municipality with taking services to the people of Lephalale. 

He further implored the managers for service delivery to work hard to fast track 
service delivery. 

The two days session had presentations from the Acting Municipal Manager, Ms 
Feziwe Nogilana-Raphela, along with Directors and Managers from different 
departments, on performance, and there will be an opportunity to brainstorm and 
share strategies to ensure effective planning for the year ahead.
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